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THANK YOU! 





We wish to thank all those members of USCPFA who send in a donation along with their annual membership renewal. These funds help defray the routine expenses of our organization.





Annual Chinese Cooking Demonstration and Potluck Lunch - Saturday February 13





      On Saturday February 13th 2016, we will be hosting our tenth annual cooking demonstration at the Westminster Presbyterian Church, which is located at 85 Chestnut St (between Dove Street and Swan Street) from 11:30 AM – 3:30 PM. We are fortunate enough to have several chefs who are visiting scholars and students and all excellent cooks. They will give us easy to follow step-by-step directions, so that both the novice and the expert will be able to recreate the dishes. Come out of the cold and learn something new this Chinese New Year; you will not be sorry! After the demonstration you will be able to sample the dishes that they make as well as share the dishes you and others bring, with warm conversation at the potluck lunch. This is a popular event, which is enjoyed by both Americans and Chinese, so please contact Alison at 518-944-1614 or by e-mail at � HYPERLINK "mailto:devonalison1@yahoo.com" �devonalison1@yahoo.com� if you wish to attend.





WINTER FUN !  GO SNOWSHOEING and LEARN ABOUT NATURE then join POTLUCK LUNCH and CONVERSATION on Saturday February 27





    On  Saturday February 27, we will go SNOWSHOEING at the Five Rivers Environmental Education Center, which is located on Game Farm Road in  Delmar.  This 





  A REMINDER — Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" �www.uscpfany.org� 








�





President's Message








  Happy New Year! Hope you had a good holiday season. Thanks to your support, our Chapter had a successful 2015! Please come joining the 2016 Chapter events and continue supporting our Chapter.





   This year’s Chinese New Year is on February 8. This is year of the Monkey. I wish you and yours a Happy, Healthy, Prosperous and Successful 2016 and Year of the Monkey! See you at our Chapter’s events!





                                                               


                                                         Kirk





Kirk Huang


President  USCPFA








* Do you have an email address? Send it to Mel if you'd like to be added to our "USCPFA Update" information and reminders


                                    �   





Haunting Halloween Celebration





�


We always look forward to our Halloween Party and this year was as good as ever. On Saturday October 31, 2015 we gathered at the Friends Meeting House and celebrated with a Pot Luck supper, storytelling, and shared much fun and games with one another. The Chinese children, friends and scholars enjoyed the various activities and the always popular past-time was carving of the pumpkins and illuminating them with candles. Each pumpkin face had an individual appearance and oh, how brightly they glowed! With good friends and warm congeniality, the party was a big success.





With good food and laughter and games galore,


Our Halloween celebration is never a bore;


Pin the tail on the pumpkin and story-time, too,


Mary Murphy enthralled us and frightened me and you.





The candles were glowing, not a sound could be heard,


Not even a whisper, not even a word;


With children attending, making us feel young at heart,


We all joined together and did our own part.





Don’t be scared, just have fun, do not even shed a tear,


And until the next time, we’ll see you in a year;


When it all was over, we bid one another adieu,


At our next Halloween Party, we will greet you anew.








is an annual FAMILY event for our members, students and scholars from China and includes children who are at least 8 years old. You will need to arrive by 9:30 AM. Five Rivers charges $5 rental fee for using snowshoes. Therefore you will pay the $5 rental fee if you use their snowshoe. To avoid the rental fee, you can either bring your own snowshoe or you can join the outdoor guided tour without wearing a snowshoe.


    When we begin, the guides at the center will explain how to put on and walk on snowshoes, and then we will go for a walk in snowshoes to walk on top of the snow. Let's hope we actually have snow, but we'll have a walk even if there is none. They will show us animal prints and explain how they survive in winter. Be sure to dress warmly. Dress in layers. We should finish our walk by around 11:30 AM.


    Next we will enjoy lunch and friendly conversation at the Delmar Reformed Church located at 386 Delaware Ave, Delmar. Everyone is asked to please bring food to share at the lunch - main dishes are encouraged; we have been having too many desserts! Please make a reservation with Kirk at � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" �kkhbravo1@yahoo.com�, and also let him know if you need ride or can offer ride.





Speaker Program - Mary Murphy’s Story Telling





    On the afternoon of Saturday October 17th 2015, Mary Murphy told folklore stories from many countries around the world. The event was funded by the Story Circle of the Capital District and was co-sponsored by our Chapter. We had a nice group of families and individual adults at the story telling. As always Mary captivated her audience with her stories and involved, where possible, young members from the audience. Fun and enjoyment was had by all that attended. At the end of the program Mary gave out several free tickets to the “Tellabration”, an annual storytelling event for adults which was held in Procter’s GE Theater. The lucky recipients were grateful to have a free ticket to this year’s event. 








Events





top 4 Plum Gardens in China. There are vast fields of beautiful trees showing their legendary beauty.





singing voice and entertained us with a musical accompaniment. As we all departed for home and hearth, “All was calm – all was bright.”


We extend our best wishes to all of you and hope you have a happy, healthy, and prosperous New Year. 


�





Plum Blossom in Chinese Culture


The plum blossom, which is known as the meihua (梅花), is one of the most beloved flowers in China and has been frequently depicted in Chinese art and poetry for centuries. They are blooming most vibrantly amidst the winter snow, exuding an ethereal elegance, while their fragrance is noticed to still subtly pervade the air at even the coldest times of the year. The plum blossom is symbol for resilience and perseverance in the face of adversity during the harsh winter. 


Plum blossoms are a must-see in China! Nanjing Plum Blossom Hill, Shanghai Dianshan Lake Plum Blossom Garden, Wuxi Plum   Garden   and   Wuhan   East   Lake   Plum Garden are the





 �





A festive Christmas party hosted by the US-China People’s Friendship Association (USCPFA) was held at the Friends Meeting House in Albany on Saturday Dec. 12th,





�





Holiday Party - December 2015





� 


2015. College students and scholars from China, as well as our own members and friends joined together to celebrate this holiday occasion. A sumptuous feast of great food and good cheer was shared by one and all. A reading of Christmas stories was one of our annual offerings, after which we gathered together in a harmonious blend of music and song. A competition with the Mormon Tabernacle Choir was not to be feared, but we could not have had any more fun and joy.


An unexpected treat to conclude our evening was a song sung in English by a 5-year old child from China, and much to our surprise was the vocal ability of a Chinese student returning to China  this very  week.  She had an outstanding





Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" �kkhbravo1@yahoo.com�  


Vice President: Bea Swire   518 -399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@gmail.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-944-1614 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Event Updates: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" �� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Membership: Lorraine Okeson   518-237-7173 � HYPERLINK "mailto:lorraine.okeson@gmail.com" �lorraine.okeson@gmail.com�   





Events





     A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" �www.uscpfany.org�





Quick View Calendar





Date�
Event�
Location�
Time�
Page�
�
Sat. Feb 13�
Annual Chinese Cooking Demonstration and Potluck Lunch �
Westminster Presbyterian Church 


85 Chestnut St, Albany�
11:30AM—3:30 PM�
1�
�
Sat. Feb 27�
Snowshoeing and Potluck lunch�
Five Rivers Environmental Education Center 


Game Farm Road,  Delmar


Delmar Reformed Church 


386 Delaware Ave, Delmar�
9:30 AM�
1�
�
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Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA


				


Name ____________________________________________________	





Address __________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip __________________________________________





Phone ____________________________________________________  





Email ____________________________________________________       Circle one of the above





Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o Lorraine Okeson, 10 Watervliet Ave, Cohoes, NY 12047


All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter 


* Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.











Place stamp here








Type of Membership





Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40











